
Warrington Rowing Club Competitor Parking – Guidance Aug 2014 

The club requests that competitors do not park cars on Kingsway Bridge which 

can affect traffic flow of this main road and is deemed unsafe. Parking 

restrictions may well be in place.  

Competitors are requested to park cars at the top tarmacked section of 

Howley Lane, along Holmesfield Road, and Farrell Street. Permission has also 

been granted by several businesses at the top of Howley Lane to use their car 

parks. Faircloughs Ltd is one of these businesses. Club helpers will provide 

guidance on the day. 

The track section of Howley lane down to the club is pot holed and house 

building activity has narrowed this route. Only trailers with towing vehicles, 

race officials and those making deliveries should proceed down the track to 

club. At all times any parking must provide sufficient width for emergency 

services to access the club and landing stage.   

Thanks for your support and compliance. 
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